
 

 
 
4 September 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
You will have heard in the press over the last two days about Reinforced Autoclaved 
Aerated Concrete (RAAC), a form of concrete used widely in the building of schools 
and other spaces for many decades.  
 
We do not have any confirmed RAAC in our buildings and have not been asked to 
close any areas. However, we do want to take care and to be sure. Therefore, the DfE 
will be coming on site to conduct a survey to see if RAAC has been used in the 
construction of any part of our buildings. They will do this some time in the next few 
weeks. To put this into context, they will be doing this in at least 100 schools in 
Hertfordshire. If any RAAC is identified, we will let you know straight away, take 
immediate action to make sure we are all safe and we will have contingencies in place.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

Alan Henshall 
Headteacher 
 


